
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                    September 2020 
 
                                        Greetings in the lovely name of Jesus! It is hard to believe that in just a few days,  
                               we will have been living in Allen, TX for a year. This year has definitely been a 
                               very challenging one to say the least. We’re very thankful for God’s grace in it all! 
 
                                 Let me begin with a very quick update of the past 2 months. Our church plant has  
                               seen some amazing days lately.  In July we took on our first 7 missionaries for  
                               monthly support. During the month of August, we saw 10 first time visitors in our 
                               services. Our attendance has now gone from a steady 9 to an average of 15. 
 
                                 Sometimes things can change so fast in this life, it can be difficult to adapt to the 
                              changes as quickly as they come. After 8 weeks on what I thought was the perfect  
                              job for me, the hospice company asked me to lie, break the law, and violate moral 
                              ethics in Hospice. Once I kindly explained that I would not be dishonest for any  
                              amount of money, they fired me. I have never been fired from a job so it was 
                              a bit of a shock. However, God has seen fit to give us some new monthly support. 
 
                                Yesterday was a very difficult day for our family, as we had to go to MO and bury  
                                Grandpa Leake. He was literally like a dad to me, and it was hard. He told me  
                               over and over that he was born again. I was given 10 minutes to speak, and I can  
                               assure you, the Gospel was clearly presented to everyone in attendance.  
 
                                  I would like to humbly ask you to help us pray for a real pressing need to be met.  
                                We have not yet been able to order our children’s homeschool materials due to a 
                                few struggles this year. Would you pray and ask our Heavenly Father to supply the  
                                funds quickly, so that we can begin our school year as soon as possible. I try not to  
                                ask for things like this, but I felt strong liberty to do so at this time.  Thank you for  
                                always loving, encouraging, giving, and praying for us, as we strive to reach Allen 
                                with the Gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ!  
        
  
                                                                                                                     
                                                                                                                        In Christ, 
                                                                                                                   The Leake Family 
                                                                                                                    Mt. 9:38 


